Newport Community Learning and Libraries

CV Workshop Project

Target Audience: Adults who visit the JobCentrePlus needing to create or update their CV.

Aim: To increase joiners and increase issues of CV related stock.

At Newport Central Library a CV workshop has been set up to facilitate members of the public who are looking to create or update their CV with help from Staff members on spelling, layout or setting up an email account to help them search for jobs online.

This project is a partnership project between Newport Libraries and Newport JobCentrePlus and is currently being run by Development Librarian Kim Bosher to engage people currently looking for work and show them how libraries can facilitate different aspects of a job search. The groups meet informally on a Friday morning 9-11am in the computer gallery.

The partnership work with the JobCentrePlus has been instrumental in making the workshops a success as they refer all potential customers. They also call all people who are referred to confirm their attendance at the workshop, this lead to an increase in attendance from the third week onwards. 

	
	Attended
	Joined

	Week 1 (23/10/09)
	3
	3

	Week 2 (30/10/09
	5
	0

	Week 3 (06/11/09)
	11
	2

	Week 4 (13/11/09)
	11
	8

	Week 5 (20/11/09)
	14
	6

	Week 6 (27/11/09)
	13
	6

	Week 7 (04/12/09)
	7
	2

	Week 8 (11/12/09)
	5
	2

	Week 9 (18/12/09)
	9
	8

	Week 10 (08/01/10)
	6
	2

	week 11 (15/01/10)
	10
	6

	Totals to date
	94
	45


The informal nature of the sessions has been an instrumental part of the success of the workshops as many clients do not feel ready for a formal course due to problems with confidence on IT equipment or spelling. The dedicated session gives staff time to answer queries that otherwise people might not have been confident enough to ask.

The workshops are facilitated by library staff and as such do not have any repercussions for budgets. Staff involvement has been enthusiastic with many members of staff volunteering to help and enjoying the support and advice they can give.

This usually involves: 

· Questions on basic computing

· Spelling

· Setting up email accounts

· Basic layout for CVs

· Stock suggestions

This has been incorporated into many members of staff’s NVQ Level 2 Customer Service award.

The sessions have contributed to the inclusion of library services within the community setting and giving current and vital advice to customers who may not have otherwise utilised the library as a source of information and help. Comments from attendees have included subjects as wide ranging as:

· The perception of libraries

· Continuing support with IT

· Approachable staff

· Finding relevant stock

The widening our services to include advice on IT matters has created a positive and modern image to our customers, many of whom had not been in a library since they were young and so libraries = books. The practical application of books and computers and how they could actually improve an individual’s life quality has been demonstrated to both staff and customers. Links with the JobCentrePlus have been strengthened and our services have proved their value to a previously difficult to reach group.

